Freedom of Information Act 2000
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.
You asked:

1. The number of council homes purchased under the Right to Buy by tenants who were in receipt of Housing Benefit, in
i. 2012/13
ii. 2013/14
iii. 2014/15
iv. 2015/16
v. 2016/17
vi. 2017/18
vii. 2018/19

2. The combined value of the properties referred to in the answer to question 1., in
i. 2012/13
ii. 2013/14
iii. 2014/15
iv. 2015/16
v. 2016/17
vi. 2017/18
vii. 2018/19

Section 12 of the Act makes provision for public authorities to refuse requests for information where the cost of dealing with them would exceed the appropriate limit, which for local government is set at £450. This represents the estimated cost of one person spending more than 18 hours in determining whether the department holds the information, locating, retrieving and extracting the information.

This information is not recorded in a reportable format and can only be obtained by individually reviewing each property case file. From 2014/15 onwards some 1,723 sales have completed.  Allowing 15 minutes to locate and retrieve the necessary data from each file would require over 430 hours of officer time.   
This is therefore a Refusal Notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act, because under the provisions of section 12.1 of the Act, the Council estimates that to comply with your request in its current form will exceed the appropriate limit.

3. The number of homes previously sold under the Right to Buy that were reacquired by the council following a fraud investigation, in
i. 2012/13
ii. 2013/14
iii. 2014/15
iv. 2015/16
v. 2016/17
vi. 2017/18
vii. 2018/19

Our Corporate Investigations Team have prevented the sale of council properties under the Right To Buy (RTB) scheme and have had RTB applications cancelled, however, we have not reacquired any homes sold under the RTB scheme following a corporate fraud investigation.


4. If the council has a private landlord licensing scheme, the number of homes which have been sold under the Right to Buy and subsequently listed as a privately let property since the scheme started, within the following timescales:
i. one week
ii. one month
iii. one year

Again, the information is not recorded in a reportable format and would require the team to match data sets against a private landlord listing within housing and revenue and benefits records.
This is therefore a Refusal Notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act, because under the provisions of section 12.1 of the Act, the Council estimates that to comply with your request in its current form will exceed the appropriate limit.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance and Risk
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
4th Floor City Hall

115 Charles Street

Leicester  
LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

